Board of Education Information

To: Board of Education

From: Matt Rich

Date: October 15, 2024

Re: Approve 2025 State Maintenance Grant Application

Recommendation:

It is the recommendation of the Superintendent to approve the 2025 lllinois State Maintenance
Grant Application for $50,000 to assist in funding the security camera replacement projects at
Winfield Central and Primary Schools.

Background Information:

For the past 3 years lllinois has issued a matching funds maintenance grant to help support
school districts with their ongoing facility needs. This year we would like to use the funds for
supporting the replacement of the video camera and recording equipment for Winfield Primary
and Central. We anticipate this project will cost between $150,000 and $200,000 to complete,
updating camera equipment that is upwards of 15-20 years old. The grant has a maximum of
$50,000 available and requires a matching commitment from the school district.



